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The connection these two women enjoy 
today was born out of a desperate need. 
Gloria, in her 70's, being released from 
the hospital, was well enough to go 
home, but still very weak, and with no 
family in town to help her in recovery. 
Nancy, volunteering in the ICS Care 
Partners program, to help Gloria through 
her first six weeks at home. "Sometimes I 
was just so exhausted," says Gloria. "Nancy 
was always so sweet. She gave me hope, 
for one thing." Nancy also gave her rides 

to the doctor's 
offices, pharmacy, 
and grocery store. 
With Gloria too 
weak to drive, 
Nancy's help came 
in the form of 
vital, non-medical 
support. She 
helped Gloria get 
fresh and healthy 

food that fit into her special diet. She 
encouraged Gloria as she began walking 
and building her strength. Gloria says 
she was surprised when she first heard 
of the ICS Care Partners program in 
the hospital, and knows that without 
that help, recovery would have been 
very difficult. "This is out of the ordinary," 
she says. "Nancy has a good sense of 
humor and a whole lot of patience." Nancy 
continues to volunteer in the Care 
Partners program and says she was happy 
to assist Gloria in her recovery. "You can 
see you really help and make a difference."

The Care Partners program 
demonstrates tangible expressions 
of hope and connection through 
such simple services as providing  
transportation to follow-up appointments 
and grocery shopping. For recipients, the 
kindness of Care Partners volunteers   
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'She gave me hope'
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A Word 
from the CEO

Dear Friends of ICS,

The first quarter of 2017 was a 
flurry of activity and good news 
for those we serve here at ICS. 
Here are a few highlights:

•	 In January, we began a new contract resulting from 
a two-year competitive grant award to ICS by the 
Arizona Attorney General (with court settlement 
funds) that doubled our financial assistance to prevent 
homelessness. 
 
The Steps to Stability program helps individuals and 
families avoid homelessness through emergency 
assistance focused on housing payments and removing 
barriers to employment. In this program, ICS requires 
recipients to complete a self-sufficiency assessment 
with our case managers, engage with our job resource 
centers and attend a budget workshop. 

•	 March 2017 brought a sold-out Empty Bowls event in 
support of the ICS Food Banks. Our gratitude goes 
out to our event chair, Sandy Ricker, who along with 
amazing volunteer and staff committee support made 
Empty Bowls 2017 such a resounding success.

This is good news for those we serve because it offers 
more help, hope and a path to self-sufficiency. Your 
support enables us to meet community need with 
compassion and dignity.

In gratitude,

K. Daniel Stoltzfus
Chief Executive Officer

Main Office:                              
2820 W. Ina Road
Tucson, AZ 85741 
campus of Christ the King Episcopal
Ph: 520-297-6049

Eastside Office:
8701 E. Old Spanish Trail
Tucson, AZ 85710 
campus of New Spirit Lutheran
Ph: 520-731-3076

Marana Resource Center:
13644 N. Sandario Road
Marana, AZ 85653 
campus of Arizona Youth Partnership 
Ph: 520-297-6049 ext. 243

Southside Volunteer Office:
6740 S. Santa Clara Avenue
Tucson, AZ 85756 
campus of Santa Clara UMC
Ph: 520-547-0066

Email: info@icstucson.org     Website: www.icstucson.org

 

Care Partners (cont. from page 1)

is the next best thing to having family and can be the 
difference between hospital readmission and moving along 
on the road to recovery.

Thanks to funding from the David and Lura Lovell 
Foundation, the Care Partners pilot program seeks to 
make a difference in the lives of people recently released 
from the hospital who are without social support to assist 
in their medical recovery. 

Since its launch in October 2015, the program has 
expanded to include 20 specially trained volunteers 
and to partner with two healthcare facilities (Banner 
University Medical Center and El Rio Community Health 
Center). As we continue on this path of service for our 
community, a critical need as expressed by the partnering 
health care facilities is to recruit bilingual volunteers to 
meet the needs of our Spanish speaking recipients. 

Won’t you share in this vision by volunteering your time? 
For further information, please contact Veda Kowalski 
at vkowalski@icstucson.org or call 520-297-6049 
ext. 218.

A big thank you to all of you who donated to ICS on 
Arizona Gives Day April 4! This 24-hours of online giving 
began in 2013 and gives people a chance to donate to 
causes you believe in. ICS raised $5,936 in online donations 
that will continue supporting people with: 

Emergency Assistance
Self-Sufficiency Programs

Caregiving and Senior Services
Faith and Community Health Education and Awareness 

Thank you!                

Thank You for Your Support!



Taking Control of Your Money 
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Help for 
Veterans

ICS is partnering with the 
Veterans Administration to help 
fight veteran homelessness. VA 
staff member Andrew Young is 
offering information on site once 
a week at the ICS Food Bank for 
any homeless veteran. 

In general, veterans have twice 
the risk of becoming chronically 
homeless as other Americans. If 
you know 
a homeless 
vet please 
let them 
know 
Andrew 
will be 
at the 
ICS Food Bank on Ina Tuesday 
mornings from 9am-noon to 
answer questions and offer 
available resources. 

Thursday, April 27, 2017
Noon-2pm
Congregation Anshei Israel 
5550 E. 5th Street
$15 Admission includes lunch
Register online 
at www.icstucson.org
Questions? 
Call 297-6049 ext. 233

The latest in a 
Lunch and Learn 
series presented by:

Made 
possible 
with 
funding 
by:

It can be hard to know where to turn when family and friends need help with mental health 
issues. Hear from mental health care providers in the public and private sectors and 

community-based support organizations who can guide you through the sea of resources.
 Hear personal stories from people who have supported loved ones on the way to care.

    Space still available - register now!

Even the cost of a bag of chips was part 
of the discussion in a free financial literacy 
workshop hosted at ICS. Participants  
dug in for the day and took a hard look 
at fixed expenses and those that can be 
adjusted. Led by ICS volunteer and former 
math teacher, Phyllis Fassio, they worked at 
changing any conceptions that money has 
a sort of "magic" about it. 

Instead, this workshop encouraged 
students to look at realistic ways to 
think about expenses and realize they 
can control some of what they spend. 
The workshop is required for those who 
receive funding through the new Steps to 

Stability grant which helps individuals 
and families avoid homelessness and gain 
self-sufficiency through short-term rent 
and housing assistance and removing 
barriers to 
employment. One 
participant called 
the workshop 
"awesome"; 
another said it 
helped to think 
about which items 
are needs and 
which are wants.
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Health 

Education 
Outreach

Basic Training for 
Congregational Health Leaders 

Bridging Faith and Health

Would you like to start a health and wellness 
program at your faith community? Or enrich an 

already existing program? A health ministry/program 
can include prayer groups, visiting the sick, nutrition 

classes, health screenings or financial health 
seminars, to name just a few ideas. Join us at the 

next 12-hour Congregational Health Leader training: 

May 18-19
8:30am-4:00pm

Tucson Church of the Brethren
2200 N. Dodge Boulevard

For more information, contact Health 
Education Manager Karen MacDonald at 

297-6049 ext. 221 or email 
kmacdonald@icstucson.org.

De-Escalating People with 
Challenging Behaviors

Wednesday, May 10
1-3pm

ICS Main Office
2820 W. Ina

Your tone of voice and the way you listen and 
respond can make a huge difference when you 

encounter someone who is angry, agitated 
or overwhelmed. Join us in this free workshop 

to gain knowledge and confidence through 
role-playing and discussion.

RSVP to Health Advocacy Coordinator 
Mara Levin at 297-6049 ext. 226 or 

mlevin@icstucson.org.

95 and Holding

At 95, Dick lives on his own, and 
is grateful for the help of the 
community around him, including 
ICS Telecare volunteers who call 
him each weekday morning to see 
how he is. "I count on them," he says. 
"I feel like I know the people that call." 

One of those volunteers is Jim 
Cichy who is on the phone each 
Tuesday morning making calls from 
the ICS Main Office. He has a list of 
people to call and he takes his time 
with each person. When ICS  

 volunteers call they not only    
 say good morning, but check to see  
 how each person is feeling, ask 
 about their families or the weather 

or the recent road construction. "This is an important way to reach 
an isolated population. We can be their connection to the world," says 
ICS Health and Senior Services 
Director Veda Kowalski. The ICS 
Telecare program provides comfort  
for many families who just want 
someone to check in with a parent 
or relative living on their own.

For Dick, receiving one of these calls 
is a pleasant part of a day that might 
also include writing a letter to a 
friend or relative, playing the organ 
in his living room, or chatting with a 
helper who comes in three times a 
week to clean the house or do the 
shopping. 

It wasn't that long ago he worked to 
stay fit by doing 20 pushups a day, or spending 30 minutes on the 
treadmill. Now when he wakes up he'll do leg lifts and stretches 
in bed, and he makes sure to walk back and forth to the mailbox 
three times after the sun goes down. "I think I'm quite conscious 
of my mobility and endurance going down. But I want to keep pushing 
myself." He credits good genes from his mother for helping him 
reach this stage. She died at 93. "Everybody said when I was a kid, 
I took after my mom." Living alone, he says, doesn't bother him. 
His sons and daughter check in regularly. He's grateful for the 
freedom to live in his own home, and the help he receives to 
keep him there. "I think I can hang in there for a while," he says. 

Are you interested in finding out more about the ICS 
Telecare Program? Call 520-297-6049 ext 223.

Dick says though his children 
invited him to live with them, he 
prefers to stay in Tucson living on 
his own. He recalls arriving here 
in 1989, seeing the mountains and 
saying, "This is it."

Jim Cichy has volunteered with ICS 
for more than 15 years. He spends 
about an hour and a half making 

phone calls to people once a week.
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ICS Connect! is a monthly, 
drop-in meeting for ICS 

volunteers to build community. 
Many volunteers give freely 
of their time without getting 
a chance to meet other ICS 

volunteers. This is your chance! 
ICS Connect! is a great way 

to share experiences, learn 
from fellow volunteers, get your 

questions answered and 
enjoy lunch on us!

 
Wednesday, April 26

  11-12:30pm
ICS Main Office

Light Lunch Provided
 

Wednesday, May 24
11-12:30pm

 ICS Main Office 
Light Lunch Provided

       Wednesday, June 28
11-12:30pm

ICS Eastside Office
Light Lunch Provided

 
Meetings are facilitated by 

Mara Levin, Health Advocacy 
Coordinator, and Tracy 

Cooper, Mental Health Safe 
Space Program Manager.

Contact Tori Carlson, 
Volunteer Resources Manager 
at tcarlson@icstucson.org or 
297-6049 ext. 217 for more 

info or to RSVP!

Northwest 
2820 W. Ina Road

9:30am-noon
Mondays

May 8 
June 5

         July 10

Eastside
8701 E. Old Spanish Trail

1-3pm
Thursdays

May 11
June 8

             July 13

Southside 
6740 S. Santa Clara Ave.

10am-noon
Wednesdays

May 10
June 7

            July 12

Volunteer Orientations

ICS Connect!
Volunteer Update

There's usually a smile on the face 
of front desk volunteer Marilyn 
Zimmerman. But it got even bigger 
when she received this unexpected 
thank you! Marilyn had bought art 
supplies and other gifts for a school-
age girl through the ICS Holiday Gifts 
of Love program. She received a 
four-page hand-colored, cheerfully 
decorated thank you in return, 
carefully addressed to Maryland. 
Geography aside, what a great way to 
say thank you!  

National
Volunteer 

Week
April 23-29

     Summer's coming!  
That means we need your help!

Many of our volunteer drivers leave for the summer. Can you 
be a substitute? Volunteer to drive someone to the doctor's 
office or grocery store or volunteer to deliver Mobile Meals. 
You can choose the day and time that work best for you. 
Go to www.icstucson.org and click on the Volunteer tab for 

more information. Or contact Volunteer Resources Manager Tori Carlson 
at tcarlson@icstucson.org or call 297-6049 ext. 217.

ICS Volunteers make great things 
happen and we're excited to say thank 
you during National Volunteer Week! 
All ICS volunteers are invited to drop 

by for special treats and goodies 
offered at the ICS Main Office 

Monday-Friday April 23-28 during 
business hours. Eastside volunteers will 
also be honored throughout the week. 

Whether you deliver Mobile Meals, 
work in the ICS Food Bank, schedule 
drivers, answer phones or do any of 
the many other valuable tasks ICS 

volunteers perform, we want to say 
thank you! It's only with 750 volunteers 
that ICS is able to carry out its mission 

of helping people lead stable, healthy 
and independent lives!

We love our volunteers!
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ICS Staff Update

Dorothy D. Vanek   
Wendell and Rose Tyson
Richard and Judy Weill

Gold Ladle Sponsors

Steve and Ruth Pollyea

Silver Ladle Sponsors

Adobe Gastroenterology, PC

Gerald and Nyla Schwartz
Chandler and Cheryl Lewis

Presenting Sponsors

Michael Hunter (left) and Tom Meehan 
(right) are working at ICS as part of the Senior 

Community Service Employment Program 
(SCSEP), which provides seniors an opportunity 

to learn and hone their job skills while they 
seek employment. Mike works in transportation 
coordinating and assigning rides and has helped 
in the transition to new software which allows 

volunteer drivers to self-fill requested rides. Tom 
works in Mobile Meals coordinating substitute 

drivers and has helped streamline delivery 
routes using improved mapping.

Melinda Mauntel is 
the new grant writer 
at ICS. She is originally 
from Indiana, holds 
an MFA in creative 
writing from Louisiana 
State University and 
has been involved in 
the non-profit world 
since 2006 when 

she served as an AmeriCorps*VISTA volunteer in 
Indianapolis. She enjoys reading, hiking, crocheting, 
and spending time with her husband Dustin and 
one-year-old daughter Eloise.

JaVonne Johnson 
is our new Steps 
to Stability case 
manager. JaVonne 
has an extensive 
case management 
background at various 
social service and 
behavioral health 
organizations in the 

Tucson community. She is married with three 
children and is a native of Tucson. She enjoys 
shopping, eating and watching her children play 
sports.
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Northwest Art Center 
Ellie Towne Flowing Wells 

Community Center 
Jada Ahern, Marilyn Cleavinger

pima.gov/nrpr   

Randolph Clay 
Studio  

Udall Clay Studio
Marilyn Cleavinger

tucsonaz.gov/parks
ICS Empty Bowls 

Liaison
Jada Crellin Ahern

www.southernarizonaclayartists.org

Marjon Ceramics, Inc.

See a complete list 
of our pottery and 
bowl partners at 

www.icstucson.org.

Pottery and Bowl 
Partners

La Baguette Bakery • Bob's Steak & 
Chop House • Caffe Torino • Claire's 
Cafe • Dedicated Gluten Free Bakery 
• eegee's • Elmcroft Of River Centre • 
Fountains At La Cholla • GAP Ministries • 
Gourmet Girls Gluten Free Bakery/Bistro 
• The Grill at Hacienda Del Sol • Hilton 
El Conquistador Resort • Iskashitaa • 
Kingfisher • Mountain View Retirement 
Village • Noble Hops • Nothing Bundt 
Cakes • Outback • Splendido At Rancho 
Vistoso • Sunrise Senior Living

Restaurant PartnersEmpty Bowls 
Committee 

 Sandy Ricker, Chair
Terry Alexander

Shar Caulley
Mollee Fitzgerald
Sandy Kreamer

Cindy Lange
Nina Mamula
Joni Olson

Alice Packard
Liz Rollman
Greg Wetzel

Karen Whitelaw

“Empty Bowls is truly a community event!”
 
This is the sentiment expressed by the potters of Pima County, the Empty Bowls committee members, the ICS staff, and the 
attendees. It is so wonderful to be a part of a community who pulls together to fight hunger. The 6th annual Empty Bowls 
event was one of the best yet. The restaurants in our community provided delicious soups, breads and desserts for guests to 
sample. The abundant silent auction offered more than 200 items to bid on, while the raffle gave many a chance to win fun 
and unique items, and each attendee went home with a beautiful handcrafted pottery bowl.

We want to give a HUGE thank you to the potters in our community. Their unique pieces make our event so special. We are 
also grateful for the work of the dedicated committee, led by Sandy Ricker. Thank you also to our supportive 150 volunteers 
and generous sponsors and donors. This year you helped raise over $74,000 to help the ICS Food Banks serve families and 
individuals in our community. This year’s efforts will enable the ICS Food Bank on Ina to continue Tuesday evening hours for 
families and individuals who are working during the day.

Thank you for 
your support!

Check out more pictures 
on our Facebook page at 
www.facebook.com/icstucson.org/



Paul Ash Management Company
BeachFleischman PC
The Blessings Fund at Community Foundation of 
  Southern Arizona
Cenpatico Integrated Care
Charles Schwab and Company
Chevron Employees Matching Fund
Community Food Bank of Southern Arizona
Eugene and Wiletta Denton Family Foundation
Fund for Civility, Respect and Understanding at 
  Community Foundation of Southern Arizona
Hair and Skin Studio
HealthSouth Rehabilitation Hospital of 
  Southern Arizona
Jewish Community Foundation of Southern Arizona
Kissed By An Italian
Larsen Baker LLC
Ocotillo Entertainment LLC
Pedata RV
Pinnacle Wealth Management
Precision Toyota of Tucson
The David and Lura Lovell Foundation
Tierra Antigua Hope Foundation
Waters Corporation
Whole Foods/Rick Braun

Our Appreciation
to the following businesses and private and family 

foundations for their recent grants and gifts:

Southside 
Spruce Up

Many thanks to visiting 
"NOMADS" who put hours of 
hard work into improvements 
at Santa Clara United 
Methodist, which houses the 
ICS Southside Volunteer 
Office. Nomads donate their 
time and travel the country 
working different projects. They 
say they enjoy meeting new 
people and doing worthwhile 
work. Their time at Santa Clara 
refurbishing the playground, trimming and pulling trees, fixing 
chairs and plumbing, and painting is much appreciated!

 Platinum                  

Silver

Copper

robpurvis.vipmtginc.com 
NMLS# 199836

Thanks, Corporate 
Partners

Gold

Trained volunteers set a 
record in the number of 
people they helped with 
free tax preparation at the 
ICS Main Office this year.  
20 volunteers worked twice 
a week helping families 
earning $64,000 or less.

Volunteers 
are IRS 
certified and 
the average 
filer saves 
$250 using 
this free service. 

Volunteers were on 
track to serve more 
than 400 people at 
the ICS Main Office 
this year with the 
Volunteer Income Tax 
Assistance program  
sponsored by United  

 Way of Tucson and  
 Southern Arizona.

Free Tax Help Draws 
Record Response

Paula heard about the free tax help 
from her church. She's on disability and 
is grateful for the help. "I don't have the 
money. This helps me out a lot," she says.
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Faith Community Engagement News

Abiding in Christ Fellowship • Abiding Savior Free Lutheran • Aldea Spiritual Community • Alive Church • Ascension 
Lutheran • Arizona Yage Assembly • Baha’i Faith - Oro Valley • Beautiful Savior Lutheran • Canyon del Oro Baptist • Capilla 

del Sol Christian • Casas Adobes Congregational UCC • Casas Church • Catalina United Methodist • Christ Church 
United Methodist • Christ Presbyterian • Christ the King Episcopal • Church of the Apostles Episcopal • Church of the 
Everlasting Gospel • Church of the Painted Hills UCC • Community Christian Church Marana • Congregation Anshei 

Israel • Congregation Bet Shalom • Congregation Chaverim • Congregation Or Chadash • Congregation M’kor Hayim • 
ConnectionPointe Church • Connections - A Vineyard Church • C.O.R.E. Life Ministries • Cortaro Vista Community Church 

• Country Club at La Cholla Chapel • Desert Skies United Methodist • Desert Valley Adventist Church • Dove of Peace 
Lutheran • Ebenezer All Nations Seventh Day Adventist • Faith Christian Fellowship of Tucson • First Christian Church • First 
United Methodist Church • Fountain of Life Lutheran • Grace St. Paul’s Episcopal • Grace Temple Missionary Baptist Church 

• Immanuel Presbyterian • The Journey, An Evangelical Free Church • Lord of Grace Lutheran • Lutheran Church of the 
Foothills • Manor Baptist Church • Maranatha Seventh Day Adventist • Mountain Shadows Presbyterian • Mountain View 
Baptist • Mountain Vista U.U. Congregation • New Life Bible Fellowship • New LIfe Community Church of the Nazarene 
• New Spirit Lutheran • Northminster Presbyterian • Northwest Baptist • Northwest Community Church • Northwest 

Community Friends Church • Oro Valley Church of the Nazarene • Oro Valley United Church of Christ • Our Lady of the 
Desert Church • Our Saviour’s Lutheran • Pantano Christian Church • Resurrection Lutheran • Rincon Congregational UCC 
• Rising Star Baptist Church • Sanctuary United Methodist • Santa Catalina Catholic • Santa Clara United Methodist • Shalom 
Mennonite • Southside Presbyterian • St. Alban’s Episcopal Church • St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church • St. Andrew’s Presbyterian 
• St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Catholic • St. Francis in the Foothills United Methodist • St. John on the Desert Presbyterian • St. Mark 
the Evangelist Catholic • St. Mark’s Presbyterian • St. Mark’s United Methodist • St. Matthew’s Episcopal • St. Michael and All 
Angels Episcopal • St. Odilia Catholic • St. Paul United Methodist Church • St. Philip’s In The Hills Episcopal • Streams in the 
Desert Lutheran • Tanque Verde Lutheran • Temple Emanu-El • Templo La Uncion • The Good News Community Church • 

Third Church of Christ, Scientist • Tortolita Presbyterian • Trinity Presbyterian Church • The Tucson, Arizona North Stake of 
the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-Day Saints • Tucson Church of the Brethren • Tucson Community of Christ • Unity of 

Tucson • Unity Spiritual Center of Peace • U.U. Church of Tucson • Vida Nueva/New Life Church of God •  
                           Water of Life Metropolitan Community Church

ICS welcomes our newest partner 
faith communities! The Journey, 
An Evangelical Free Church, 
led by Rev. Jim Roden and The 
Tucson, Arizona North Stake 
of the Church of Jesus Christ 
of Latter-Day Saints led by Elder 
Steve Broadbent are very excited 
to be partnering in outreach with 
ICS. These congregations and 
their members have already been 
involved with ICS in various ways 
and look forward to continuing 
their participation. Here is just a 
sampling of other ICS faith community partners in action: 
 
•  Casas Church sent a middle school group to help clean 
the yards for homebound seniors and to help out at the food 
bank. 
 
•  Desert Skies United Methodist Church makes hygiene 
packs for homeless clients who visit our offices. They deliver 
the packs every month for those who self-disclose that they 
are homeless.

•  Northwest Community 
Friends Church sent a group of 
volunteers from their congregation 
to help with projects at the NW 
ICS Food Bank. 
 
•  Several congregations sent groups 
of volunteers to help at the ICS 
Empty Bowls event. 
 
•  Trinity Presbyterian Church 
and St. Francis in the Foothills 
United Methodist Church 
hosted our most recent ICS Faith 

Council Meetings for advocates from our faith community 
partners. 

We are deeply grateful for the caring of our 98 Partner Faith 
Communities! Together we’re impacting many lives for the 
good. To schedule a visit to ICS or to have ICS staff speak to 
your congregation or to explore your congregation joining 
ICS in the good work described in this newsletter, call our 
Community Engagement Director Tim Kromer at 
520-297-6049 ext. 201.

www.icstucson.org | 9

Interfaith Community Services was founded in 1985 
by six faith communities and is proud 

to work with 98 partnering faith communities today.

Rincon Congregational United Church of Christ hosted the 
classical music concert “If Music Be the Food” that raised 101 

pounds of food and $505 in cash donations for the 
ICS Food Banks. 



More than 28,000 people turned to the ICS Food 
Banks for help last year which was made possible 

through your generous donations. We are especially 
thankful to these vendors for their support in 2016.
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Platinum Plate Award
Community Food Bank/Agency Market			 
      581,487 lbs. of monthly food boxes	
Edward Jones Financial Services
      39,377 lbs. of food items collected through  
      the Edward Jones Bag-A-Thon

Golden Goblet Award
GAP Ministries
       32,401 lbs. of produce 
eegee's								      
      24,123 lbs. of bread and cookies	   
Breadsmith							           
      21,298 lbs. of bread and bakery items 	   
Beyond Bread at Ina & Oracle					   
      15,174 lbs. of bread and bakery items

Silver Spoon Award
Iskashitaa							             
      6,786 lbs. of fruit harvested from local trees
Einstein Bagels at Ina & Shannon				  
      6,999 lbs. of bagels and bread
Dunkin' Donuts at Grant & Swan				  
      5,558 lbs. of sandwich items	
Big Lots at Ina & Thornydale					   
      4,857 lbs. of non-perishable food
Bookmans at Ina & Thornydale  
      4,613 lbs. of books for children to take home 
Panera Bread at Oracle & Wetmore				  
      4,573 lbs. of bread and bakery items	     
Panera Bread at Oro Valley					   
      4,462 lbs. of bread and bakery items

Food Bank Vendor Awards
Rick Braun’s New Year’s Eve 
Getaway is a long time Southern 
Arizona celebration which brings in 
almost 1,000 people from all over 
the country for two days to ring 
in the new year. World renowned 
smooth jazz trumpeter Rick Braun 

hosts this annual jazz getaway 
at the JW Marriott Starr Pass 
Resort and Spa. 

The event always benefits 
families affected by autism and 
an additional charity, which 
was Interfaith Community 
Services this past year! ICS 
was nominated by our annual 
corporate partner and New 
Year’s Eve Getaway sponsor 
Whole Foods. The event raised 
over TWICE what it had in 
previous years! ICS received a 
generous check for $12,053. Whole Foods also donated  
6,000 pounds of food to the ICS Food Bank as a result of 
the Feed 4More promotion in November. 

Thank you, Whole Foods, Rick Braun and all who 
supported the New Year's event!



Memorials and Tributes: 1/1/17–3/31/17
Memorials and gifts of honor are a special way to remember friends and loved ones, as well as make a tax‑deductible donation to ICS. 

An acknowledgment is sent to both donor and honoree. Thank you!

Have you considered the kind of legacy you will leave? 
Remembering ICS in your will doesn't cost you anything in 
your lifetime, but allows you to make a lifetime of difference. 
 

For Judy and Jim Marvel, becoming 
part of the Jenkins Family Legacy 
Society was the right decision. "We 
appreciate the mission of ICS and the 
work that it does to help people help 
themselves. We contribute to the Legacy 
Society so that work will continue long 
after we are gone," says Jim Marvel.
 

The Jenkins Family Legacy Society recognizes supporters 
who have made a current gift of $10,000 or more to the ICS 
Endowment Fund or who have remembered ICS through 
a planned gift in their will or estate. We are pleased to 
recognize our newest legacy society members Larry and 
Linda Schloss.

If you would like more information about the Jenkins 
Family Legacy Society please contact Deborah Carr, 
ICS Philanthropy Director at 520-297-6049 ext. 222 or 
dcarr@icstucson.org.

For a donation of $125, a 
commemorative brick “in honor of” 
or “in memory of” a special person in 
your life will be added to the Garden 
of Caring at the ICS Main Office. It's a 
beautiful way to honor someone while 
supporting the life-changing work of 
ICS. To find out more, please contact 
Deborah Carr, ICS 
Philanthropy Director, 
at 520-297-6049 ext. 222 
or dcarr@icstucson.org.

Jenkins Family Legacy Society
Building a Brighter Future

In Memory Of: Given By
Your Mother Evelyn: Barry Kalpin & Diane Bart-Kalpin
Ryan Armstrong: Josephine Cordasco
Nati Bittmann: Pam Lochrie
Richard C. Bostrom: Alice Bostrom
Robert & Marie Brauer: Lawrence Brauer
Rosemary Brice: Ed & Kay Jenkins
Ann Brown: Cynthia Wood
Hal & Ruth Chadwick: Barbara Chadwick
John & Hazel Coatsworth: Ed & Cindy Lewis
Ted Conner: John & Barbara Anderson
John Delli Santi: Josephine Cordasco
Joan Diamond: Ed & Kay Jenkins
Bruce & Marjorie Duncan: Laird & Cindy McIntyre
J.K. Duncan: Carol Dunca
Syrile Ellison: Ahmad & Sharyn Rafieyan
Morris Ewing: David & Jean-Marie Huisjen
Tom Firsich: John & Kay Stevens
Jerilyn Fullerton: Ron Fullerton
Greg Gatewood: Kathleen Gatto
Dick Goeman: Carol Goeman
Dr. Guerdon Greenway: Jim & Barbara Hansen
Joyce Haugh: Blanche Dezso-Gerard
Richard Heilman: Sandra Marchese
Jay Huitsing: Grace Huitsing
Robert Hurst: Margaret Hurst
Jim Kipp: Judy Gould
Kevin Koch: Beth Koch; Paul & Carla Koenig; Charles & Marjorie Wippermann
Josephine Ava Kromer : Steve & Debi Kromer
Helena Lapins: Kathleen Gatto
Fay McCormick: Carol Donisi
Kelly Paterson: Wendell & Rose Tyson
Kelly Patterson: Graham & Sharley Bryce
Oveta Pavelek: Brian & Misty Hansen
Richard Peters: Jill Phillips
Judy Pigott: Bryan & Stephanie Bergsma
Mary Agnes Poturaj: Mary Tofel
Phyllis Powell: Dieter & Judy Krausser
Brandon Raterink: Robert & Debi Raterink
Brother of Rabbi Richard Safran: Robert & Selma Gevirtzman; Barry 
   Kalpin & Diane Bart-Kalpin
Michael Rockfeld: Margo Rochelle
James C. Spain: Robert & Carol Dohrmann; James & Bonnie Graser; 
   Tamara Nikitas; Marion Spain

Ed & Becky Stromberg: Jean Anderton
Chuck Trangsrud: Miriam Trangsrud
Melvin Wallace: Art Geiger (mLogica Inc)
Frank Williams: Richard & Violet Davis; Wayne & Carol Dawson

In Honor Of: Given By
Jim & Yonny Beers: Archie & Jan Anderson
Joshua Blustein: Fran Braverman
Jenny Carrillo: Ed & Kay Jenkins
Shirley Coleman: Paul & Susanna Orzech; Gwen Peterson
Mr. & Mrs. Sean Cooper: Archie & Jan Anderson
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Cooper: Justin Hoffman; George & Karey Karam;  
   Lorraine Melvin; Richard & Janaice Thomas
Fred Davis: Andrea Dukes
Kathy Dixon: Meg Pradelt
Jesse Carver & Erika Burkhart – Wedding: Ryan Swedalla; Tamara 
   Swerline; Nancy Walter
Manuel Gadea: Robert & Selma Gevirtzman
Our Children & Grandchildren: Archie & Jan Anderson
Sharon Reed & Grant Finch: Pinnacle Wealth Management, Inc. (Thomas 
   Stefaniak)
Nancy L.N. Jackson: Ralph Jackson
Bonnie Kampa: Randall & Virginia Richardson
Pauline Kaplan: Ed & Kay Jenkins
Thom Cooper and Linda Goldsberry: Allan Goodman; Carl & Terri 
   Kominsky; Rella Patterson
Staff & Volunteers at ICS: Dick & Bonnie Kampa
Charles Stark: Judy Gould
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Swingle: Archie & Jan Anderson
Wendell & Rose Tyson: Robert & Donna Langwig
Front Desk & Financial Assistance Volunteers: Andrea Dukes
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Buy a Brick...a unique and 
lasting way to honor a friend or loved 
one. 



Coming this fall!
Help stomp out poverty in Pima County!  

Watch for more at 
facebook.com/eatdrinkbegiving

Buy a $25 raffle ticket 
and you can win a new Ford Explorer

Headed out of town for the summer? 
Get the 2017 We Care Golf Classic 

on your calendar before you go!

Veterans Day 
Friday, November 10, 2017

12:30pm Shotgun Start
Omni Tucson National Sonoran Course

Check www.icstucson.org 
for more in the coming months!

The Millions for Tucson raffle this year offers three great prizes! 
When you buy a raffle ticket from ICS all the proceeds go to 

supporting our life-changing work. You can buy one ticket for $25 
or 5 for $100! Stop by the ICS Main Office at 2820 W. Ina 

between 9am-4pm Monday-Friday to buy your tickets! Or 
call 297-6049 ext. 228 to buy your tickets over the phone. The 

deadline to buy tickets is December 8. Good luck!

or two round-trip, first-class airline 
tickets to anywhere in the world (subject 

to conditions) or $5,000 in cash!

We're excited to be partnering with 
Even Stevens Sandwiches, which is 
opening its first location in downtown 
Tucson next month! Even Stevens is 
a sandwich shop with a cause, "Eat to 
Give." For every sandwich sold, Even 
Stevens donates the ingredients for a  
sandwich to a local non-profit partner. ICS is proud to be one 

of those partners with the new Tucson 
store! Join us at the ribbon cutting and 
grand opening on Wednesday, May 10 at 
9am at Even Stevens at 178 E. Broadway. 
Even Stevens is a craft-casual restaurant 
serving sandwiches, salads and bites. 
The new Tucson location will open for 

business right after the ribbon cutting on May 10! 


